Ecola Creek Watershed Council meeting minutes 5/18/2009
In attendance: Bob Lundy (ECWC), Mike Jackson (ECWC), Mark Morgans (Weyerhaeuser Co.), Jerome Arnold (ECWC), Charlie Plybon (Surfrider Foundation), Madeline Dalton (WC coordinator)
I. Introductions

II. Minutes from April meeting were approved
III. Announcements 

A. The Ecola Creek Watershed Council email list has been updated. At the April Ecola Creek WC meeting, it was suggested that the email list be updated to create a new list just for active members. In addition to regular updates for meeting dates and minutes, council members on the active email list will also receive all correspondence regarding Ecola Creek WC decisions and events. After the April meeting, Madeline sent out an email requesting council members to respond as to whether or not they would like to be considered an active member, or whether they would just like to receive the regular monthly updates. Eighteen people responded that they would like to be considered active members. If anyone did not respond to the email but would still like to be considered an active Ecola Creek WC member, please email Madeline. 
B. Charlie Plybon from the Surfrider Foundation spoke about the e.coli testing program that his foundation has been involved with. Currently, the Surfrider Foundation utilizes the water quality testing lab at Astoria High School. When school is in session, water monitors bring their water samples to the high school in the morning and the high school students conduct the analysis for them. During the summer months, their samples are processed in Portland.  Charlie stated that if the Ecola Creek WC monitoring crew would like to begin sampling for e.coli, it would be feasible to add 3-4 more e.coli samples from the Ecola Creek Watershed to the samples that are currently being tested by the Surfrider Foundation. The monitoring crew will work together to develop a sampling proposal for the Surfrider Foundation. 
IV. Old Business

A. Project Updates
1. Arch Cape

The Arch Cape Local Wetlands Inventory has been completed. Madeline received the final graphics and report from John van Staveren, with Pacific Habitat Services a few weeks ago. Pacific Services has also submitted the assessment to DSL for approval. Once we have received DSL approval, we can then pursue getting the assessment into Clatsop County’s comprehensive plan. Madeline passed out copies of the wetland graphics for the council to look at. If anyone would like to read over the report, please let Madeline know.
2. Elk Flats

At the April meeting, Madeline announced that ODOT met with the city of Cannon Beach, and approved allowing construction for the Elk Flats project in the ODOT right-of-way. We are still awaiting a formal approval letter from ODOT before we can begin the permitting process. We are also still waiting on deliverables from our project engineer, Ron Bush. Madeline will continue to try to get in touch with Ron to make sure that we get the project designs as soon as possible. Madeline has also been in contact with Scott Kirby from Elk Creek Consulting about performing pre-construction fish monitoring in the mainstem of Ecola Creek at the Elk Flats project site.  
V. New Business
A. Invasive species removal event 

One of the suggestions discussed at the April Ecola Creek WC 
meeting was to do a Scotch Broom removal event at Les Shirley Park. 
However, the council did not decide on an exact date for this event. Also, 
after the meeting, Rainmar Bartl from the City of Cannon Beach informed 
Madeline that the city had already removed most of the Scotch Broom at 
Les Shirley Park earlier this spring. The council decided that it would still 
be beneficial to hold an invasive species removal event. The event will be 
held on Saturday May 30th, 2009 from 9:30 am to 12:30 pm. We will meet 
at Les Shirley Park at 9:15 am, and begin removing some of the remaining 
invasives around the park, and move on from there. 
B. Other watershed event ideas


Madeline asked the watershed council if we would like to begin 
planning other watershed events for this year. One of the ideas discussed 
at last month’s council meeting was doing some riparian plantings on the 
Sea Ranch property now that they have been required to install fencing to 
keep the horses out of the creek. The council decided to wait until after the 
Scotch Broom removal event to start planning the next watershed event. 
VI. For the good-of-the-order:  


Mark M. mentioned that the Schmekel property has withdrawn their 


zoning change request.
VII. Adjourn

